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DRAFT
)LOUISE / SUSITNA / TYONE COMMUNITY ASSOCIATION (LSTCA)
ANNUAL MEETING MINUTES
July 16, 2016, Lake Louise Lodge
The LSTCA Board Meeting was called to order by Sharon Clark, sitting in for Jeff Urbanus, at 11:04.  
BOARD MEMBERS PRESENT:

Jeff Urbanus, President (via teleconference)
Kerin Fassler, Secretary
Yvette Delaquito – Treasurer
Wendy Simpson, Member
Robert Rolley, Member
Sharon Clark, Member

BOARD MEMBERS NOT PRESENT:
Aaron Bunker, Vice-President
COMMUNITY MEMBERS PRESENT:

Joe Stam
Kay Coatry
Margit Detrick
John Hicks
Jim Sykes – District 1 Assemblyman
Steve Shiell
Ann Otte
John Delaquito
Tom Corkran
Barry Simpson
John Mills
Jonathan Delaquito
Ted and Rayda Kinney
Dan and Patti Billman
Kaitlin Chisum
Dennis and Linda Fairbanks
Tom and Pinky Lohman



Sharon Clark led us in the Pledge of Allegiance.  A quorum was established by the board and Ms Clark introduced the Board members to the assembly.
GUESTS:
Introduction of guests included:
· Sara Jensen, MatSu Borough 
· John Hicks, Chief, LSTVFD
· Joe Stam
· Jim Sykes, District 1 – MatSu Assembly
SECRETARY’S REPORT:
Kerin Fassler read the minutes of the June 11, 2016 meeting and indicated there was an error in the report – the $250 for ball caps for EMS personnel in the June Minutes read $200 and that it needed to be corrected.  Motion made and seconded to approve the change to $250 and have the minutes reflect the correct amount.  MOTION PASSED 

Ms Fassler also reported that there were 45 memberships in June including family and individual members.  Today we have a total of 88 voting members some of which are family memberships.
UNFINISHED BUSINESS
· 2016 Lake Louise Road Repairs – repairs have been started but all of the severest problems were not fixed.  Patti Billman reported that according to one of the workers, they have finished are don’t plan on coming back to repair areas missed.  Jim Sykes to check to see if they will return.  Wendy Simpson said she heard on the radio that we have the worst road in Alaska.  Discussion ensued and a suggestion was made we write a letter to DOT to request assistance on road repairs.
· Joe Stam reported that the buoys have been placed and that we need to continue to promote the north / south traffic rules we have established.  The sign still needs updating and more buoys put out but the channel is better this year.  Also, the water level is coming up.
· Jim Sykes reported that the causeway is in the FY17 budget.  We might have a chance to get it done this summer but the causeway repair is on the list for a freeze on the budget.  Joe Stam and Jim Sykes to talk to projects manager to see if we can get it done.  We have an opportunity to avoid the frozen money because it is a health and safety issue.  Mr. Sykes is cautiously optimistic it can pass and thinks it might not happen until spring of 2017.
NEW BUSINESS
· Sara Jensen reported on our Comprehensive Plan – It is finished!  A project that was first started four years ago.  She was very pleased to have worked with us on completing the plan and thanked numerous community members for their participation.  Patti Billman thanked Sara for her remarkable job.    Mr. Sykes went to some of the meetings and said Sara did a wonderful job and the community provided substantial support for the plan.  Even though there were differences on the planning tem they came together to come up with a good plan which was unanimously approved.  The plan will be put on the website.  It will be sent to Jeff Urbanus to post.
· There were no updates to be read by the Secretary
· Treasurer Yvette Delaquito reported that due to family emergency an updated Treasurer’s report is forthcoming.  However she did indicate that there was very little change from the previous report with the exception of payment of a couple of utility bills.  A copy of the June Treasurer’s Report is attached.
· Bookkeeper update – the bookkeeper that was working at the snowmachine club is no longer working for them.  Tom Corkran to follow up and contact her.
· Fire Department Update – no new news.  All of the fire boxes have been checked.  The adapters that were ordered never showed up so Mr. Hicks had to reorder from Amazon and they should show up soon.  He needs a quote on the 2 new fire boxes prior to purchase.  Also, he reiterated the boat sign up with the Department of Forestry.  Go to Alaska.gov and look for the link for DOF.  Mr. Hicks noted that when going to a fire, get a pump on your way out.  The website has a map of the box sites so you will know where they are.
· Kerin Fassler gave the EMS update as to who and where the emergency services personnel are located.  A suggestion to put the names on the website was made.  This information will be put on the website.
· Nominations for Board Elections – Three seats need to be filled. Kerin Fassler is the only person currently on the ballot and nominations for board members was put to the floor.  Ted Kinney and Kaitlyn Chisum were both nominated and agreed to accept if elected.  As there were only three names on the ballot and three seats were being selected, a motion was made to accept by acclimation the three people to the new board.  Seconded and MOTION PASSED.  Congratulations to new board members.
PERSONS TO BE HEARD
· Jim Sykes gave an update on the radio base station.  It will be installed this Thursday in the Matthews Public Safety Building and the installers will be here all day.  Also, the ambulance funding is together and potentially we could have a new ambulance in six months.   He is checking into revenue sharing for potential cuts to funding to see if it will affect us.  AND, we are still the only community with “free” trash.  There are no plans to change that right now either.  Mr. Sykes will be around for at least 2 ½ more months and appreciates all our support in the past.  Hopefully, he will be with us for the next term.
· Ann Otte noted that the website is very much appreciated.
· John Delaquito reminded everyone to put trash into the dumpsters correctly and not leave it on the ground.  We still have the issue of out of the area people putting their trash in our dumpsters.
· Patti Billman thanked Sharon Clark for all of her years of service to the community.
· A drawing for an Apollo membership was made and Yvette Delaquito won.  
Several persons motioned to adjourn the meeting and it was seconded also by many.  MOTION PASSED.
Meeting adjourned at 12:12 and members stayed around to enjoy the summer picnic.

Respectfully submitted,



KERIN FASSLER, Secretary				Date




WENDY SIMPSON, President				Date

Attachments:
Agenda
Attendee List
Meeting Notice
Ballot for Board Members
June 11, 2016 Meeting Minutes
Membership Report
Treasurer’s Report (June report as noted in minutes above)
Fire / Rescue Boat Transfer – 2016 (Handout)
